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 Superintendentôs Message 

  Each year the USD 335 Board of Education discusses district goals and pri-
orities.  I wanted to highlight some of our accomplishments with our 2015-16 
district goals and priorities and share some items that are being considered for 
this year.  I would welcome parent and patron feedback and suggestions on 
any of the areas that are reviewed as we establish goals and priorities for the 
2016-17 school year.  The USD 335 Board of Education will have a discus-
sion on 2016-17 goals and priorities at the October 10 board meeting. 

 
 
 
Curriculum &  
Instruction 

Google Classroom was implemented in the high school and mid-
dle school. 
Multiple ACT preparation curriculums were explored and a class 
was added to the high school schedule for the 2016-17 school 
year. 
The high school and middle school began IPS (Individual Plan 
of Study) implementation to enhance career readiness for our 
students. 

 

Personnel 

We continue to have a desire to increase our bus driver substi-
tute pool.  Please contact the district office if you are interested. 
We plan to search for a 7-12 English teacher that would be em-
ployed for the 2017-18 school year. 

School/Community 
 Relations 

The district promotional video was put on our school website.  
A middle school course handbook has been created. 

 
Student  
Activities 

We had SPIN Club after school for 3rd-6th graders. 
We wanted to increase Washburn Tech participation and did 
from 4 to 13 students.  We also started having students take the 
Work Keys test which is required for admission to Washburn 
Tech earlier in their high school careers. 

 

 

Capital Outlay 

Concrete work and a fence were done at the stadium. 
A new throwing area was made behind the new addition at the 
high school. 
New track equipment was purchased. 
A press box was constructed that was primarily done through 
donations.  
We plan to look at improving or relocating our weight room. 
We plan to make improvements in our locker rooms in the high 
school and middle school building. 
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 Research tells us that parent support of their childôs education at home is extremely important for 
scholastic success.  Here are a few simple tips to try at home: 
 
1.  The typical questions most parents ask their children is, ñHow was school today?ò or ñWhat did you do 
at school today?ò  Sometimes these questions get a positive response and sometimes this might tell a 
pare nt very little information.  Some alternate question ideas are:  
 *  Who are 3 people you talked to at school today? 
 *  Pretend youôre the teacher.  How would you describe the day? 
 *  What made you laugh? 
 *  Whatôs the coolest thing that happened? 
 *  What did you read today? 
 *  Did you use markers today?  Parents can fill in the blank with any school tool.   

 2.  Go through your childôs backpack and take an interest in what he/she brought home.  Comment on 
work, check daily planners, respond to teacher notes and see what homework needs to be completed. 

 
 3.  A parent can say, ñTell me what you learned that youôd like to know more about.ò Use that as a start-

ing point for other activities.  For example if a child learned about animals, do some online research 
together to find out more facts or plan a trip to the zoo. 

 
 4.  A parent can say, ñDescribe a book you enjoyed today.ò  This gives you an idea of what your child pre-

fers to read.  Then, build a daily reading habit by asking what he/she would like to read that night. En-
courage your childôs reading and listening skills by reading aloud to him/her and letting him/her read 
to you. 

 
 5.  Eat meals together.  Children who regularly eat meals with their families tend to do better in school 

and avoid risky behavior.  

  

It has been a very productive two months of school.  

Our teachers are progressing with their curriculum 

and the students are staying busy working in the 

classroom - doing their homework and extra-

curricular activities.  These first three months are so 

crucial for the students to focus on their studies.  

Falling behind can happen so quickly and we encour-

age our parents to check PowerSchool on a regular 

basis to make sure your child is turning in their as-

signments.  If your childôs grades start to decline, I 

would encourage communicating with the teachers.  I 

also wanted to express the importance of regular at-

tendance.  If your child is gone from school, we ask 

that the parent notify the school of the absence.   

Parent Teacher conferences- The staff is looking 

forward to meeting with parents during this crucial 

time of the year.  We want students to be successful 

in their academics, and this opportunity to communi-

cate with your childôs teachers makes a positive dif-

ference in the success of every child.  We look for-

ward to seeing you at the conferences which are 

scheduled for October 20 from 4-8pm and October 

21 from 8-noon. 

 

       - 

From the desk of the High School and Middle School Principal: 

-Darren Shupe, MS/HS Principal 

Tips to Converse About School 

-{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ !ŘǊƛŀƴƴŜ ²ŀƭǎƘΣ  

{ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ ϧ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
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I am currently a counselor-in-training, while completing my Masterôs Degree in Counseling 
through Fort Hays State University. I will complete the program in December of 2017.  

I have been given the opportunity to meet with students during 35 minutes of my day. During 
this time, I will meet with students for individual and group counseling. Through individual 
and group counseling, we can focus on topics such as: 

Social and academic skills  
Peer relationships and conflict resolution problems 
Experiences of loss, death, or grief 
Divorce, separation and family changes 
Organizational, study, and test-taking skills/strategies 
Coping, problem-solving, decision making concerns 

 
Any student can request to meet with me or they can be referred by a teacher, administrator, or 
parent.  I encourage you to reach out if you have concerns regarding your child.  If you would 
like for me to meet with your child, please do not hesitate to contact me at ash-
ley.wick@jhcobras.net or phone at 785-364-2444. 
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a Note from Ashley Wick 

 

¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭǘƻƴ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ /ƻƻǇŜǊŀǝǾŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 

ŦǊŜŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ōƛǊǘƘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƎŜ ŬǾŜΦ  

{ŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ƘƻƳŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΦ  

¢ƘŜ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭ ŘŜƭŀȅǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ 

ŜǾŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎΣ ǾƛǎƛƻƴΣ ǎǇŜŜŎƘΣ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΣ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭŦ-

ƘŜƭǇ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

Ŏŀƭƭ Yŀȅ {ƳƛǘƘ ŀǘ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ IŜƛƎƘǘǎ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ осп-ннппΦ 

mailto:ashley.wick@jhcobras.net
mailto:ashley.wick@jhcobras.net


MS & HS Cheer Attend Highland Cheer Camp  
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-.ǊŀƴŘƛ CǊƛǘȊΣ  

a{ /ƘŜŜǊ {ǇƻƴǎƻǊ 

¢ƘŜ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ IŜƛƎƘǘǎ a{ ϧ I{ ŎƘŜŜǊƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ 

ŀ ŎƘŜŜǊ ŎƭƛƴƛŎ ŀǘ IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ фΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ 

ǎǇǊŜŀŘŜǊ ŎƭƛƴƛŎ ǿŀǎ Ǉǳǘ ƻƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ Yŀƴǎŀǎ {ǘŀǘŜ IƛƎƘ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǎŜǾπ

ŜǊŀƭ ŎƘŜŜǊǎΣ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳƴǝƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ 

¦/! ŎƘŜŜǊƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀ ŘŀƴŎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀƭǎƻ 

ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘ ŎƘŜŜǊ ŀƴŘ 

ŘŀƴŎŜ ǘŜŀƳ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎŀƳǇ ǿŀǎ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ōȅ 

ƳǳƭǝǇƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀΦ 

 

 
Pictured left to right in the back row:  Makayla Mock, Sarah Marshall, 

McKenzie McMahon, & Paige Deneault.  Pictured in the front left to 

right: Sadie Raborn, Shelby Fox, and Annie Allen. 

Congratulations to the junior varsity cross country team for taking 3 out 5 

medal spots at the recent cross country meet at Royal Valley.  Cobras pictured 

above Kolten Brenner, Steven Marshall, and Evan Fox.  

 

bƻ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  

hŎǘƻōŜǊ нл ϧ нм 

tŀǊŜƴǘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ 

/ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ 

Annual Box Top competition 
starting October 1 at the 
elementary.  Please  help your 
childõs class win!   
Competition ends October 20. 

 DǊŀŘŜ р-у Cŀƭƭ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ нр ŀǘ тΥллǇƳ 
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Caption describing 

picture or graphic.  

Homecoming Crowning 
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IƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ 

ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŀ ƎŀƳŜ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǇ ŦǊƻƎ 

ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ 

ǇŜǇ Ǌŀƭƭȅ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мсΦ   

tƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƊ IŀƴƴŀƘ 

²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ƭŜŀǇǎ ǿŜƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ 

²ȅŀǧ hƭōŜǊŘƛƴƎΩǎ ƘŜŀŘΣ 

ǿƘƛƭŜ  όǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ǊƛƎƘǘύ WƻƘƴ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ ƎŜǘǎ 

ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǇ ƻǾŜǊ aŀƎƎƛŜ 

wƻǎǘŜǧŜǊ ƻƴ ŀ ǊŀŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ŬƴƛǎƘ ƭƛƴŜΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƘƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ 

ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 

мс ŀǘ  ƘŀƭŦ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ƎŀƳŜΦ  

YŀƭŜō YŜŜƘƴ ŀƴŘ IŀƴƴŀƘ 

²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŎǊƻǿƴŜŘ 

ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊǎ YƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 

vǳŜŜƴΦ  IƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘǳπ

ŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ 

ŀ ƘƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŘŀƴŎŜ 

ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ƎŀƳŜΦ 

IƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜ ǇƘƻǘƻ ŀǊŜ ²ȅŀǧ hƭōŜǊŘƛƴƎΣ !ƭŜȄƛǎ wƛŜǎŎƘƛŎƪΣ YŀƭŜō YŜŜƘƴΣ IŀƴƴŀƘ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎΣ WƻƘƴ YŜƴƴŜŘȅΣ 

ŀƴŘ aŀƎƎƛŜ wƻǎǘŜǧŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎǊƻǿƴ ōŜŀǊŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƅƻǿŜǊ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ !ǇǊƛƭ {ƭƛǇƪŜΣ aŀƭȅƴƴ ²ŀǘƪƛƴǎΣ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴ !ƭƭŜȅΣ ŀƴŘ .ŜƴǘƭŜȅ !ǊƪŜǘŀΦ 

 NEK-CAP, Inc. is enrolling children 
for the Early Head Start and Head 
Start programs. For more information 
or to complete an application, please 
contact Donna or Kori at the NEK-
CAP, Inc. Jackson County Head Start 
at 785-364-4055 or 785-364-2109. 

JH FFA Alumni Meeting  

Scheduled for  

November 13,  6pm  

in the vo-Ag classroom 
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Caption describing 

picture or graphic.  

CƻǳǊǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ ±ƛǎƛǘǎ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǇŜƪŀ ²ŀǘŜǊ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 
On Thursday, Sep-

tember 19 the fourth 

graders attended the 

Topeka Water Festi-

val. The festival is 

an exciting water 

education program 

which focuses on 

water related topics 

including the water 

cycle, water history, 

chemistry, pollu-

tion, water econom-

ics, consumption, 

water rights, water 

conservation, and 

water stewardship. These topics 

are explored in engaging hands-on 

and creative ways to promote criti-

cal thinking, problem solving, and 

responsible decision making in 

water related issue. 

At our first station students learn 

how we get Kansas River water 

clean enough to use, clean enough 

to put back into the river, and all 

the steps in between. Using a mod-

el of a town and water pipes stu-

dents had the opportunity to fix 

broken pipes and while doing so, 

got a little wet.  Our second station 

was called H2O Olympics. Here, 

students learned about water mole-

cules, adhesion, cohesion, and sur-

face tension. They experimented to 

find out how many drops of water 

would fit on the head of a penny 

and tried to float paper clips on the 

top of the water.  Next, we visited 

with the Natural Resources Con-

servation Service.  At this station 

we talked about the amount of wa-

ter people consume in a day and 

how people in the ñolden daysò 

had to fetch their water. Two 

teams took turns paling water to 

collect what they needed for daily 

use.  At our fourth station students 

learned about common water. 

What happens when you share wa-

ter and someone contaminates it? 

Then everyoneôs water in contami-

nated. We learned that it is very 

important to be mindful of our wa-

ter sources.  At the next station, 

students pretended to be a drop of 

water on the incredible journey of 

the water cycle. At the end of the 

activity students had made a brace-

let to wear with beads representing 

different parts of the water cycle. 

With Douglas County Conserva-

tion District, we learned about ad-

aptations of fish. Students drew 

cards to create and draw their own 

fish! Students were even able to 

play in the mud the day of the field 

trip! At the River Mud station stu-

dents modeled a river valley and 

talked about how people who live 

downstream can be affected by 

what people do to the water up-

stream.  Garbage was the topic of 

discussion at our 8th sta-

tion From Garbage to 

Groundwater. Students 

were taught how gar-

bage disposal can im-

pact the quality of our 

groundwater. With the 

Kansas Geographic Al-

liance, students took off 

their shoes to walk all 

over a giant map of the 

state of Kansas. Stu-

dents used red and blue 

chips to locate rivers 

and lakes. Then we 

used orange cones to 

locate big cities. We learned that 

big cities are located by water 

sources. We also learned that the 

Eastern part of Kansas has more 

water resources than the Western 

part. Our final station was with the 

Franklin County Conservation 

District where we used blue plastic 

cups to represent a pond or lake 

and chips to represent pollution. 

We learned many different things 

that can cause water to become 

polluted.  

It was an enjoyable day full of fun 

activities and learning. We will be 

remembering all the valuable in-

formation we learned at the Tope-

ka Water Festival. We will contin-

ue our water investigations during 

science. 

 

-Breanne Latham,  

4th Grade  

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ aǊǎΦ [ŀǘƘŀƳΩǎ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀǊŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜΦ 
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